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Dear Friends,   

At CEEF, we wanted to make our annual report a gratitude report; a thank you to you 
for stepping up and helping our children in 2016! As you look through this report,  
I hope you are proud of all that has been accomplished, and know you made big dreams 
happen. Your support built dreams with hope and passion making our schools a brighter 
place. We hope you know, you made the difference, and we can’t do it without you!

Warm regards,

 

Ellen R. Jordan, Executive Director
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Because of your help, CEEF provides 
the adventure of a lifetime…
Imagine yourself at five years old.
It’s your first day of kindergarten. Everything seems 
so big. You make friends, learn to read and get to  
work in the Math Lab. CEEF grants help widen 
your opportunities every day; you visit the newly 
renovated PC Library and Technology Center, make  
a mural for the school entrance, and record a video  
book report in the Green Room. You discover school 
isn’t  so scary – it’s an adventure!

Now you are 10 years old.
Middle school has begun, and CEEF is there along the 
way to broaden your classroom experiences.  
You try an idea in the Maker Space, do research for an 
assignment in the Library and Learning Commons, or 
complete a project-based assignment in 7th grade.

A blink, and now you’re 14 years old.
Cape Elizabeth schools have given you a strong base,  
so you and your friends begin to explore new 
interests; robotics, a theatre production, or an original 
composition of music in band. CEEF grants offer you 
the opportunity to explore and discover your passion.

And then? You’re 18 years old.
Graduation Day. You have been given opportunities 
to explore and stretch beyond the standard 
curriculum. You’re excited for the journey ahead,  
and we are proud knowing you’re ready for any 
challenge. 
 



The CEEF Grants Committee has the distinct pleasure of 
previewing grant proposals, listening to grant presentations, 

and recommending the approval of grant requests that fall within the guidelines of the CEEF 
mission. That mission is to award grants that are innovative and have great impact, those that bring 
something new and “outside the box” thinking to our schools. Grants that have a significant impact 
will benefit not just a handful of students, but a great many students and most likely will continue 
that benefit beyond the current year. Whether it is creating the Achievement Center, hosting the 
inaugural TEDxYouth@CEHS event, or renovating the Middle School library into a dynamic and fluid 
Library & Learning Commons, innovation and impact is ever-present in Cape Elizabeth schools. 
With each grant cycle, we are reminded how lucky our town is to have such dedicated and inspiring 
teachers and staff.

Learning Commons Upgrade:  Carolyn Young and Jonathan Werner received a grant to incorporate 
moveable library shelving and furniture into the upgraded CEHS library so the space may be used to 
increase flexibility in the space, allowing better collaboration and communication among students. 

Middle School Project Based Learning:  Laura Ellis and the seventh-grade team were awarded 
a grant for project-based learning. Teachers will work with a consultant to offer three project-based 
learning initiatives during the year, then introduce and educate faculty and staff to a new learning model. 

Music Production Studio: The CEHS Music Club, in coordination with teacher Tom Lizotte, received 
a grant to create a music production Studio.  Students will be able to create, record and edit their 
original or band composition with professional equipment and sound.   

dream solutions

Sexual Assault Awareness Day:  A group 
of five students, several teachers and parent 
advisors received a grant to facilitate a day-long 
off site seminar to raise awareness and provide 
strategies for the prevention of sexual assault.  
A variety of expert guest speakers, including the 
Violence Prevention Network, discussed tools 
to navigate sexual assault and define healthy 
relationships in college and beyond. There was 
an evening seminar offered for parents on how 
to discuss sexual assault with their children. 

dream awareness

Pond Cove Library and  
Creation Station:    
Cameron Rosenblum and 
Tom Chaltray received
a large impact grant to	
renovate and create a 21st
century library and media
center at Pond Cove. The
space allows for teaching
in a new, collaborative and
cross disciplinary way, 
whether children use the 
space to create video book 
reports in the green room, 
or 3-D printing a creation in 
the new lab. The new space
provides 21st century skills
to Pond Cove students.

dream collaboration

Robotics:  Evan Thayer and the 
CEHS Robotics Team received 
a grant for a 3D printer, laptop 
computer and software to improve 
the efficiency of the engineering 
prototyping process, and to more 
authentically replicate a real-
world engineering experience by 
incorporating 21st century design 
technology.

Columbia Teacher’s College Reading Institute:  The First-grade team received a grant to attend 
the Columbia Reading Institute to support the Pond Cove reading curriculum.

Festival of Curiosity STEAM Fair: CEMS Principal Mike Tracey, faculty team leaders, in collaboration 
with CEMS parents Samantha Lowe and Jil Abrahamson, received a grant to present a day - long Festival 
of Curiosity.  Science, Technology, Engineering and Arts and Math projects will be featured throughout 
the day for all CEMS students.



The 2016 Alumni Award recipient is David Weatherbie. “As a 
business owner, a track & cross country coach at CEHS, a former 
CEEF Board member, or as President of TD Bank Beach to 
Beacon for 16 years, the advice I pass along today to you today, 
is regardless of where you are in the world and your chosen 
profession, keep the following values in mind:

1.	 Work Hard & Play Hard. Life is a gift – embrace it. Don’t wait 
until you retire to have fun!

2.	 Make a difference in the life of a child and in the community 
in which you live.

3.	 When you achieve what you set out to accomplish, thank those who helped you to get there, and then turn 
around and help the next one in line.

Success of an academic institution is best exemplified by the positive impact of its graduates. This award seeks to 
identify recipients who, through their dedication and perseverance, have made significant contributions to their 
communities, professions, or society as a whole. We hope the recipient will motivate graduates to seek excellence in 
school-related pursuits and in the future in their careers, families and communities. The Thompson Award, in honor 

of Timmy Thompson, son of Nancy and 
Tim Thompson, is given to a teacher 
or staff member who reaches out to 
students in lasting and meaningful 
ways, going above and beyond the 
norm with students. The 2016 recipient 
of the Thompson Award was David 
Brown. Mr. Brown has been a beloved 
school bus driver in Cape Elizabeth 
for 32 years and epitomizes what the 
Thompson Award stands for. One of the nominations we received summed him up, “Mr. Brown makes sure his bus is 
inclusive, fun and safe for each and every child. He teaches and reminds our children what a special community they 
are growing up in. As a mother, knowing my children start and end their school day positively with someone who truly 
cares and has watched out for their well-being meant the world to me.” Mr. Brown goes above and beyond. Always with 
a smile, a wave and always wearing his shorts! 

The Brownell Award 
is given in honor of retired 
math teacher Elaine Brownell 
to a teacher or group who 
did an outstanding job 
implementing a CEEF grant in 
the previous year.

The 2016 recipient of the 
Brownell Award was Freshman 
Academy. Freshman Academy 

was the brain child of Jeff Shedd and Nate Carpenter and carried out by Nate Carpenter, Ben Raymond and Tom 
Kohan to enhance and support the transition to high school, and provide the necessary skills for success. “We have 
seen firsthand the growth academically and emotionally of the participants and peer tutors.  This program has 
instilled a strong sense of community in all.  They have also learned a lot about themselves which would not have 
happened without this program.  As a freshman advisor and knowing these upper classmen, I have seen the effects 
of the freshman academy firsthand.” 

We value and welcome your input on teacher and alumni awards. If you know of an alumni or teacher you would like to 
nominate for either the Thompson or the Alumni award, please contact the CEEF office at info@ceef.us

At the beginning of each school year, faculty and staff gather at a district wide breakfast; CEEF is pleased to 
have the opportunity at this breakfast to present two awards to faculty and staff. 

teacher awards alumni award

You can go as far as you dream, think and imagine.   
– Lailah Gifty Akita



Beach to Beacon
Saturday, August 5th

  As a past beneficiary of TD Bank Beach to Beacon, 
CEEF has 25 slots available for the 2017 race.

With a $200 donation to CEEF, we have a bib for you!
info@ceef.us

Thank you for supporting our events 
with your sponsorships and attendance. 
Our inaugural Laugh for Education evening 
nearly sold out. Join us in October 2017 for 
our second annual Laugh for Education! Your 
support helped to propel new innovation 
and opportunity for 2017 and beyond.

Left: Bob Marley at CEHS, 2016

 In 2016 the tournament sold out! Support CEEF by playing in the 
6th Annual Play for Education Golf Tournament & Auction.  

Don’t miss the opportunity to play this beautiful course and enjoy a 
fun-filled and rewarding day of golf. 

 We are so grateful to this year’s sponsors, Bath Savings Institution, 
Daly/Kadish Group at Morgan Stanley Private Wealth Management, 
Taylor, McCormack & Frame, R.M. Davis, Port Property Management, 
Golf & Ski Warehouse and CSalt Gourmet Market for their support.PLAY
for
Education

6th Annual

Golf Tournament & Auction
Thursday, June 15, 2017 at Prouts Neck Country Club

Registration at 9am  |  10am Shotgun Start
Call to register today 207-767-2333!

with comedian

 New England’s King of Comedy!

Save the date:  Thursday, October 5th
Bob Marley came to Cape Elizabeth High School for some serious laughs.  

It was a great night and we are pleased to say he will be returning again in 2017.
Watch for more information to come!

events



Visionary 

Tom and Hillary Egan
Terry Ann Scriven and Frank Governali
Alex and Alexa Kadish
Chris and Patty Grennon
 
Leader 

Anonymous
Jane Anderson and John Doherty
Dan and Ilene Fishbein
Barbee and Drew Gilman
Jeff and Sonya Gorman
Anne Wade and Gil Hagan
Matt and Carmensol Kesselhaut
David and Kara Leopold
Brian and Sandra Livingston
TJ and Liz McEvoy
Suzanne and Neil McGinn
Jennifer Scarpitti-Nelson and DJ Nelson
Susan and Joe Spagnola
Prudence Todd and Dana Temple
Jessie Timberlake
Rose and Michael Wood

Sustainer 

David and Jessica Butzel
Mike and Stephanie Concannon
Marc Hoffman
Kirk and Jay Huffard
Varney Hintlian and Molly MacAuslan
Cory and Chris Mosunic
Laurie Small and Eric Mukai
Lynn and Frank O’Shea
Thomas and Mika Reynolds
David and Beverly Sherman
Moey Burchenal and David Sherman
Laurie and Foster Stewart
David and Tracey Weatherbie
Jim and Ann Clark
Dorie and David Barber
Brian and Susan Guthrie
Jim and Kim Harvey
Laura and Christopher Lynch
Nancy and Peter Skapinsky
Devon and Heather Evans

Partner 

Anonymous
Catherine Adams and Benjamin Blouin
Chris and Jane Bozek
Mary Townsend and Jon Donnelly
Laurie Fisher
Gregg and Jill Frame
Elizabeth Frutiger
Tom and Anne Gale
Jason and Andrea Garlock
Monty Hagen and Jim Harrison
Kelly Hasson
Victoria Masakowski and Roger Inhorn
Herb and Kathleen Janick
Sheila Mayberry and Alan MacDuffie
Andrew and Denise Mancall
Bob Rice
Kristin and Tim Riley
Ann and Andrew Stickney
Robert and Nina Trowbridge
Philip and Janet Villiotte
James and Patricia Wasserman
Dana Wigton Wigton

Supporter 

Betsy Knauft and Marie Ahearn
Garth and Heather Altenburg
Constance Babcock
Joel and Kim Bassett
Thomas Mikulka and Melissa Beall
Seth and Lynn Blank
Christopher and Stephanie Bowe
John and Ellen Brady
Thomas and Patricia Brigham
Elaine and William Brownell
Daniel and Dale Bryant
Patricia Carignan
Rob Chatfield
Megan McConagha and John Christie
Mrs. Siegmund’s Second Grade Class 
Mrs. Spadinger’s Second Grade Class
Stephanie Clifford
Andrew and Sara Closson
Kevin and Eileen Concannon
Theresa Seward and Derek Converse
Jim and Catherine Cornell

Doug and Beth Currier
Whitney and Maria Drake
Kathryn Barber and Mark Dvorozniak
Martha Palmer and Jay Evans
Maureen Brogan and Gene Ferriter
Brian and Valerie Franks
Diane Frost
Maryellen Kennedy and Barry Gleason
Connie Goldman
Terry and Jennifer Gray
Charles and Blaine Grimes
Jim Harrison and Monty Hagen
Mark and Karen Hare
John and Priscilla Hare
Jim and Kim Harvey
Kate Healy
Joseph and Mara Higgins
Richard Fontana and Carol Hubbard
David and Jessica Johnson
Glenn and Nancy Jordan
Ted and Ellen Jordan
Ann and Doug Kaplan
Jeff and Cathy Kline
Rebecca Millett and Kevin Kobel
Jason M. Lachance
Chip and Lisa Leighton
Jeremy and Amy Lombardo
Kimberly Carr and Rob McCarley
Greg and Catherine Miller
Ann and Stephen Misterovich
Michael and Gwen Moore
Paul and Sarah Muscat
Cindy and Jim O’Rourke
Laura and Mark Parker
Loretta and Mark Pendarvis
Donna and Erik Peterson
Russ and Jackie Pierce
Robert Poole
Marlene and Duncan Potter
Alysa Cohen and Brian Rayback
Drue Rowean
Stephen Simonds
Dana and Amy Stanley
Joseph and Lisa Stevens
Frank and Pamela Stevenson
Chris and Sherri Supple
Eric and Erin Taylor

Michael and Mary Ann Tranfaglia
Philip and Claudette Villandry
John and Victoria Volent
Tim and Amber Wannemacher
Elizabeth and William Wanzer
James and Patricia Wasserman
Mary Ellen and David Whiteman
Dana Towle Wigton
Sean and Christina Willitts
Paula and James Zeitlin

Friend 

Carl Johnson
Marie Aceto
Ken and Cyndi Alden
Bryan and Lorna Artes
Phil and Kristen Baker
Bill and Jo Boeschenstein
David and Karen Brenner
Thomas and Patricia  Brigham
Kristin Jones and Michael Callahan
Janine Bisaillon Cary and Peter Cary
Kurt and Carrie Chapin
Alexia Pappas and Phil Coupe
Ed and Wendy Derzawiec
Stacy Calderwood and Scott Dinsmore
Scott and Lorie Dorrance
Ruth Dufresne
Michael and Janet Efron
Michael and Jill Epstein
John and Kathy Fabish
Kelly Fevreau
Patty and Todd Friberg
Elizabeth Frutiger
Chris and Laura Gebhart
Lisa Silverman-Gent and Steven Gent
Mary and Paul Godfrey
Mark and Betsy Goldstein
Jeff and Sonya Gorman
Kate Healy
John Schultzel and Leigh Ann Higgins
Ann Swift-Kayatta
Mitch and Mihaela Lench
William and Kate Leschey
Richard and Janet Mageles
Helio and Sonia Medina 
Tom and Marti Meyers

Mary Michals
Stephan and Susan Myers
Bill and Linda Nickerson
Tracy Northup
Austine M. O’Connor
Roger and Lydia Percival
Tracy and John Planinsek
Sarah and Daniel Price
Jennifer Reck
Paula and John Schrank
Eugene and Heidi-Anne Shepard
Robert and Tara Simopoulos
Joseph and Lisa Stevens
Paul and Melanie Stewart
Frank and Nancy Strout
Liz and Kelly Sullivan
Thomas and Pam Torre
Steven and Julie Tselikis
Jeffrey and Susan Vickery
Robert and Phyllis Wagstaff
Katie and Thom Werner
Richard and Beth Wexler
Charles and Alice Wilson
Stewart and Julie Wooden
Janet and Barry Zimmerman

You make Big Dreams a reality! Bryan and Lorna Artes 
in memory of David A. 
Roberts 

Mark and Betsy Goldstein 
in memory of David A. 
Roberts 

Bob Rice in memory of  
Gail Rice 

Prudence Todd and Dana 
Temple in memory of Josh 
Kuck 

Jessie Timberlake in loving 
memory of Reynolds E. 
Moulton 

Garth and Heather 
Altenburg in honor of  
the Grandmothers of  
our children

Kristen Arbour 
Laura Briggs 
Allison Caruso 
Rosemary Kooy 
Joanne Lee 
Joyce Nadeau 

Erin Nelson 
Caitlin Ramsey 
Ben  Raymond 
Terese Roberts 
Linda Siegmund 
Mort Soule 
Lynn Spadinger 
Jill Turcotte 
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Bauman Electric 

Dawson, Smith, Purvis  
and Bassett, P.A. 

Miller Family Law and 
Mediation, LLC 

Two Lights Dental 

UNUM 
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THANK YOU!!



keep dreaming.

www.ceef.us  |  Like us on Facebook

Cape Elizabeth Education Foundation


